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Recent MarriageMass times
Tines of Mass in the parish:
Sat 7.30pm at Ahiohill Church
Sun 10am at Castletown Kinneigh
Sun 11.30am at Enniskeane (live 

streamed)

Prayer for Vocations to  
Priesthood in our Diocese 
Loving God, at baptism you have gift-
ed each of us with a call to serve you 
and all people in everything we do. 
 Give us the strength to share your 
message of love, justice, hope and 
peace in every part of our  
Diocese of Cork and Ross. 
 We ask you, Lord, for the gift of 
new vocations to priesthood in our 
diocese.  
 In your fatherly care, accompany 
those who are seeking to know your 
will for them.  
 Inspire those you invite to serve as 
priests and fill them with the courage 
to answer that call.  

 Through Christ Our Lord, Amen

Synodal Pathway – May 2022
It’s not everyday that the Holy See asks 
every Catholic to have their say in the life 
of the Catholic Church!

During this month of May, our 
diocese will be opening up ways for 
people to have a say and to listen and 
have an input into next year’s Synod 
meeting in Rome. 

The easiest way to find out more 
and to have your say is to go to synod.
corkandross.org where an online 
confidential questionnaire is available to 
be filled in. (It’ll take about 15 minutes.)

All the responses will be collated and 
a summary document will be forwarded 
from our diocese at the end of May.

First Holy Communion
Children from the parish schools are 
preparing to receive Jesus in Holy 
Communion for the first time in May.

+ May 7th at 11am in Castletown - 
pupils of Coppeen NS

+ May 14th at 11am in Ahiohill - pupils 
of Ahiohill NS and Kilcolman NS

+ May 21st at 11am in Enniskeane - 
pupils of St. Mary’s, Enniskeane.

We wish them and their families every 
blessing on these special days and every 
time they will receive the Lord during 
their lives.

Enniskeane Church works
Roof repairs have been completed this 
past week. Internal cleaning is on-going.

On Monday, the public holiday, 
morning Mass will be in Enniskeane 
Church at 11am

On Tues 3rd, Thurs 5th and Fri 6th 
of May, the morning 10am Mass will be 
celebrated at Castletown Church.

First Friday calls
The monthly visits to people in their 
homes with Holy Communion will be 
made on Thursday 5th and Friday 6th at 
the usual times.

Recently Baptised
Congratulations to Cillian John O’Regan, 
Munigave, Enniskeane and Maggie 
Danielle Daly, Connagh, Ballineen, who 
were baptised last weekend in Enniskeane 
Church. Welcome!

(New dates for baptisms in May, June and 
July baptisms are on the parish website 
now.)

Recently deceased
Pray for the peaceful repose of Margaret 
(Peggy) Dineen, Macroom and formerly, 
Nottingham, England and Ballyvoige, 
Kilnamartyra, who was buried in 
Enniskeane Cemetery. May she rest in 
peace.

Easter Offerings
Thanks very much to everyone for 
the Easter Offerings for the support 
of the priests. Your kindness is much 
appreciated.

May Rosary
The rosary will be prayed each evening 
during the month of May at 8pm at the 
Grotto in Enniskeane church grounds.

Thanks for recent collections
Holy Places (Good Friday) €1,075
Last weekend:
Parish collection	 €1,305
Diocesan Needs 	    €845.

Parish Assembly
The current Parish Assembly have been 
generous with their time and their term 
which was due to end in June 2021 was 
extended one year due to Covid.

A new parish assembly will be 
nominated in June and their three-year 
term will commence in September. 
On June 11th/12th we will invite 
parishioners and all who worship with 
us to be part of this new assembly.

It has been so evident in recent times 
that the Parish is full of generous and 
gifted people all of whom are invaluable 
to the vibrant life of this Parish. 

Please consider being part of the next 
Parish Assembly as we value a spread 
of people of various ages and areas 
of the parish. The future of parishes 
everywhere is based on collaboration 
and co-responsibility between 
parishioners and priests.

St Vincent de Paul Society 
One bedroom house is available to 
rent at St Vincent’s Park, Bantry Road, 
Dunmanway. Applicants must be 65 
years or more but exceptions may be 
made to this rule in case of exceptional 
circumstances.  They must not own 
property of any kind.  Please apply for an 
application form in writing only before 
Sunday, 15th May 2022,  to the SVP 
Secretary, The Parish Office, St Patrick’s 
Church Dunmanway.


